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MEMORANDUM 

To: Mayor Jim Gray 
 Urban County Council 
 Sally Hamilton, CAO 
  
From:  Chester Hicks, Administrative Officer 

Date:  February 29, 2016 

RE: Request for closure of McFarland Lane right-of-way 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This memorandum is to request Urban County Council authorization for the transfer of LFUCG right-
of-way (McFarland Lane) to the adjacent property owners.  LFUCG Division Directors and utility 
company representatives have responded with comments and consented to this request.  The 
adjacent property owners will accept full responsibility of the maintenance of the right-of-way.  
Consent Certificates have been signed, and submitted to the Law Department and are attached for 
your review.  I am requesting Council authorization of the closure as presented and execution of all 
related documents.  Should you have any questions regarding this request please feel free to contact 
me at 258-3407. 

        
        
     
 _____________________________________ 

Chester Hicks, Administrative Officer  
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